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SPRING NEWSLETTER 2018 
 

THE DRAFT LOCAL PLAN 2036 – PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
 
Public consultation began on the 8th January, and will continue until 16th 
February in the form of meetings and displays of material, where members of 
the public can ask questions and study proposals for the future development 
of Havant. There will be a session at the Meridian Centre in Havant on 
January 27th, from 11am to 4pm.  Please go along if you can as the Plan 
contains important proposals affecting the preservation of our local 
area. 
 
SOUTHMERE FIELD 
 
This important open space is included in the Draft Local Plan. A major effort 
has been put into writing to all Borough Councillors to make them aware of 
the value of Southmere Field as an open space and of the restrictive covenant 
designed to protect it. The Secretary of LRA made a deputation at the Cabinet 
meeting held on 18th December when the Agenda included ‘Consultation on 
the Draft Havant Borough Local Plan 2036’. This was important particularly in 
the context of identifying sites for new housing.  The immediate threat to 
Langstone and Southmere in particular has been postponed for a few months 
while we await the outcome of the traffic survey and analysis being 
undertaken by Hampshire County Council. However there is a worrying 
addition of a master plan for Langstone Technology Park; the Draft Local Plan 
envisages redevelopment and consolidation of car parking to free surface 
area for new development.  Such proposals must impact seriously on traffic 
using Langstone Road, the A3023. 
 
FLOOD WATCH 
 
On 4th January there was extensive flooding in Langstone Village, and at 
Southmoor, where the long concrete drain was submerged, and it was 
impossible to gain access to Mill Lane even in waders.  The flooding was 
caused by exceptionally high tides and strong winds, plus the effect of the 
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Langbrook stream which was swollen as a result of heavy rain.  Flood Watch 
volunteers did valuable work in Langstone High Street, but it has been pointed 
out that the area of the stream does not come under their remit, and it may be 
necessary to consider extra cover for the Mill Lane area. 
 

 
 
 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
 
There have recently been a number of vehicle attacks and other suspicious 
activity in the Langstone area.  One car and 5 vans were broken into in 
Langbrook Close, another incident has been reported in Woodbury Avenue 
and most recently unusual behaviour has been witnessed in Southbrook 
Road.  These matters are being reported to the police service, but everyone 
needs to be vigilant in their particular area and report anything they see which 
is unexpected. 
 
POSTAL COLLECTIONS TIMES  AT  SOUTHBROOK ROAD 
 
For reasons practically impossible to explain it is proposed that the evening 
collection from the post box in Southbrook Road is to cease, and the last 
collection will be at 9am on weekdays and 7am on Saturdays. Langstone 
Residents’ Association has pointed out to the Post Office Customer Services 
that the evening collection in Southbrook Road is important to local residents, 
especially those running businesses from home, and that the majority of 
housing is in the area on the eastern side of the main road.  Langstone Road 
itself has very heavy traffic, making crossing it difficult and dangerous for 
pedestrians. We have been told that it is unlikely the evening collection will be 
re-instated, so we have lobbied Alan Mak MP asking him to raise the matter 
with the Managing Director of The Royal Mail. 
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THE QUAY CAR PARK 
 
Hampshire County Council has decided to retain ownership of the public car 
park rather than allow the brewer Fullers to lease it. This is because East 
Solent Coastal Partnership is planning works to the foreshore in this area, and 
will require access via this land.  Further details will be given in due course. 
 
THE RAILWAY COTTAGES, 59-61 LANGSTONE ROAD 
 
Concerns remain about these buildings.  The cottages have listed status and 
this should ensure their protection.  It has been established that Havant 
Borough Council has the power to issue the owner with a Notice, under the 
Town and Country Planning Act 1971, to repair the buildings and it has been 
acknowledged that some work has been carried out.  We are advised the 
Local Authority is reviewing options for taking further action. 
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CONSIDER COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP 
 
Our elected Chairman, Mrs Elaine Kilbey resigned in November and we are 
fortunate in having a former Chairman Mrs Angela Armstrong, volunteer to act 
in this role until the AGM in May.   
 
With so many important developments under consideration in our area, we 
are anxious to recruit additional members for the LRA Committee.  If you feel 
able to offer your talents to help with the important work of retaining the 
quality and beauty of our neighbourhood, PLEASE COME FORWARD AND 
CONTACT THE CHAIRMAN OR SECRETARY.  You would be welcome to 
attend a Committee to establish how we work and how your contribution 
would benefit Langstone. 
   
Keep up to date, visit www.langstone.org. 
 
 
 
Angela Armstrong, Chairman – chairman@langstone.org 
David Pattenden,    Secretary – secretary@langstone.org 
 
 
 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM YOUR COMMITTEE 
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